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FINDINGS IN BRIEF 
POLICY OPTIONS IN BRIEF 
There are 2 policy options in the 

report for consideration.  

Option: Direct DMAS to conduct a 
rate study to develop 
reimbursement rates for 
residential, partial hospitalization, 
and intensive outpatient services 
for eating disorder services for 
adults over 21.
(Option 7, page 27)

Option: Require all Medicaid MCOs 
and state-regulated health insurers 
to remove prior authorization for 
eating disorder services.  
(Option 8, page 29)
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Limited reimbursement and coverage of eating disorder services are 
major barriers to treatment
Eating disorder treatment providers reported unsustainably low 
reimbursement rates and difficult rate negotiations with commercial 
insurance companies. Medicaid does generally cover some eating 
disorder treatment, but there is not an established rate for eating 
disorder services. Providers can participate in single-case agreements 
with Medicaid to provide services, when possible. 

Lack of alignment in prior and continued authorization requirements 
and medical necessity among insurers can create administrative 
barriers and delay care
Eating disorder treatment usually requires prior authorization based on 
an insurer’s medical necessity criteria before services will be covered. 
Insurers can use discretion on what clinical guidelines they use to 
authorize services, resulting in differences in eating disorder treatment 
coverage across plans and carriers. Additionally, insurers often require 
continued stay authorization and can deny coverage if the patient no 
longer meets their medical necessity criteria. However, when the insurer 
fails to provide their definition of medical necessity, providers find it 
challenging to justify ongoing treatment.

Methods to ensure compliance with federal and state mental health 
parity laws continue to evolve
Non-quantitative treatment limitations (e.g., prior authorization 
requirements) may not indicate a mental health parity violation, but 
current state processes for oversight and enforcement of parity may not 
effectively identify and reduce barriers to mental health treatment. 
Some states have updated their mental health parity laws to increase 
transparency and ensure behavioral health services are covered to the 
same extent as medical surgical benefits.




